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Abstract

Trypanosomosis is a major constraint to cattle farmers in parts of Sub Saharan Africa,
including Ethiopia. ILRI in collaboration with national partners in Benin, Kenya and Ethio-
pia is implementing a project on “Improving Livelihood of the poor through Community
based Management of Indigenous Animal Genetic Resources”. This project seeks to deve-
lop participatory processes in sustainable improvement of cattle production. In Ethiopia,
the project works with smallholder cattle keepers in Dano District in the south-west of the
country. Diseases, and particularly Trypanosomosis, were identified by farmers to be the
most important constraint to cattle production, followed by seasonal scarcity of feed and
water. As part of designing a development framework for sustainable utilization of lical
cattle, this study explored the cattle keepers’ knowledge on the prevalence and control of
Trypanosomosis. Semi-structured interviews were used to document farmers’ perception
about the disease and their control measures. Laboratory diagnosis was used to record
disease prevalence in cattle which were identified by farmers to sick with Trypanosomo-
sis. The results showed that farmers are not aware of the nature of disease transmission,
correct disease symptoms and their control measures. Blood examinations on 84 sample
animals, suspected to be infected showed that 27.4 % of the cattle indeed were infected
with Trypanosomosis. 83 animals were infected with Trypanosoma congolense, and one
with Trypanosoma vivax. Infected animals had significantly less Packed Cell Volume PCV
than non-infected animals (22.0 vs. 24.3). Farmers mainly recognized the disease by the
following symptoms: Diarrhoea, hair loss, weight loss, coughing and change in skin colour.
About 94 % of the farmers mentioned other ways than Tsetse fly as transmitter for the
disease. These results were reported and discussed with the farmers. The project is under-
taking further efforts to fill the knowledge gap and introduce sustainable disease control
measures in the next two years.

Keywords: Farmers’ perceptions, Trypanosoma congolense, Trypanosoma vivax

Contact Address: Simon Riedel, Georg-August-University Göttingen, Biotechnology, 53227 Bonn, Germany, e-mail:
simonriedel@gmx.de


